Great Clifton Parish Council

Draft Minutes of a meeting of Great Clifton Parish Council on Thursday 18 January 2018

Councillors Present: Malcolm Fee (Chair), Irene Owens, Noreen Walker, Phil Tibble, Bob McKenzie, Joe Holliday, Jonathan Coles, Jo Kirkbride (Vice Chair), Stephen Hodgson, Alyson Smith, Ernie Dixon, Angela Meek (Clerk)

3 member of public present

MINUTES

1	Welcome (i) MF welcomed all to the meeting
2	Apologies for absence Evelyn Fitzmaurice, Celia Perry
3	Declaration of Interest (i) None
4	Public Participation (i) None
5	Minutes of last meeting (i) The chair was authorised to sign the minutes of the council meeting held on 14 December 2017 as a true record.
6	 Matters arising from minutes (i) SH update on anti-social behaviour – meeting set up for Saturday 3rd February 2018 at the village Hall 2pm to look at forming a Tenants and Residents Association Group, the Police and Home Group to attend. SH made up a flyer to be delivered to every household in the parish - AM to request printing of flyers from ABC to keep costs to a minimum
7	Chairman's Announcements (i) None
8	 Clerks Report (i) All actions of last meeting completed (ii) GCVH Cheque paid into the GCPC account not showing on building society statement – went in with all documents but they would not talk to me as I am not named on the account – Action RM to visit Bank (iii) Mr J Hetherington interested in tendering for the grass cutting contract in the village – we now have three companies for tender of the 2018 contract - new areas to be added are the former bowling green and the adjoining car park area (iv) Annual Play Inspection set for March 2018 – usual inspection required (v) Report of village incidents from Lisa Jackson handed out (vi) Budget Precept agreed and signed off by Council – AM to forward to ABC finance (vii) Annual Governance Accountability Returns – first look at paperwork.
9	Village Hall (RM report) (i) Painting is ongoing – MF asked for a thank you to RM recorded for all the painting work he has carried out (ii) Rooms under the stage are now fit to use for storage (iii) We are to purchase a sheet of steel to put on the under stage door as someone has tried to break in

10	Allotments (RM Report)
10	(i) Rents are to be collected at the beginning of February
	(ii) There will be some plots for let
	(ii) There will be some plots for let
11	Village / Parish Matters
	(i) Angela Good to bring children to the litter pick on 3 rd March
	(ii) The Youth Group are to hold an Fun Day on Saturday 4 th August 2018 – AM to email an Events
	Licence for JC to complete
	(iii) Hedge Southside still unfinished - Action AM to re send letter to Mr Gates
	(iv) JC – would like a list of events and activities within the village to be put in the notice boards so
	people can see what is going on and where.
	(v) Report of loose shillies and stones in the road leading from Stainburn through the village causing
	damage to vehicles windscreens and paintwork – AM, JH to request sweeper to clear area
	(vi) Light number 65, light outside 2 Bank Top and outside 16 Clifton Lodge are out and a light is
	flickering outside 19 Stoneycroft. – AM to report to ABC
	(vii) Bus shelter – buses not stopping at the bus shelter as the sign has not been moved – AM to
	write to stagecoach to request school bus to stop at bus shelter – AM to write again to CCC to
	have the bus stop sign moved to the bus shelter
	PT report –
	(viii) Report from Police on Anti-Social Behaviour
	(ix) Land on the Pow, ISS Ltd is going to clean it up and maintain it.(x) Clifton walkabout 9th Feb 3pm, Andrew Seekings, and other agencies in attendance.
	(x) Allerdale Environment Enforcement going to re visit Rose villa.
	(xii) Unofficial dump on Camerton Lonning. PT asked to identify owners with John Elliot.
	(xiii) Plans for Energy Plant in village have been refused
	(xiv) Continue to use the ABC 'my Allerdale' App to report each instances
	(XIV) Contained to doc the 7120 my 7 moradio 71pp to report each motained
12	Correspondence
	To note items of correspondence received since the last meeting
	(i) Letters/emails received since the last meeting on table
13	Planning Applications
	(i) None
4.4	Financial Matters
14	Financial Matters
	(i) Triple TTT Ltd – clearing of areas near Village Hall Invoice No 77 - £840.00
15	Items for future meetings
13	(i) None to note
	(i) None to note
16	Next Meeting
. •	Thursday 15 February 2018
	Signed by Chair: Malcola &
	Signed by Chair:

Minutes Ref: (73-jan)

Minutes - Jan 2018 - AM